At An Audit/Workshop Town Board Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 11th day of July, 2007


Roll Call:
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



George A. Woolsey, Councilman







Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman






Absent:
Derek N. Benedict, Councilman




Also Present: Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh
                                    James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Clerk


Meeting was called to order at 7:03 P.M.
ROLL CALL

1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Sible Tullsey, led the pledge of allegiance to the Flag.
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Supervisor Booth announced that the following items were being dropped from tonight’s 


agenda: 9, 15, and 16C.  Councilwoman Greene asked for the addition of a new item


16G: Hydrants. 

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the audit in the amount of 
$670,607.09. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

5.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 P.M.):   Vehicle & Traffic—Weight Limits
Supervisor Booth asked if all the legal requirements for this public hearing have been complied with. Town Clerk Zarutskie reported that notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since June 28; a legal advertisement reporting on this hearing appeared in The Sentinel on July 3, and the same ad appeared in the issue of The Mid Hudson Times which was on the newsstands on July 3, but was dated July 4.  All of these are within the timeframe specified by law.
(see attached transcripts by Michelle Conero)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to open the public hearing at 7:06 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no, 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to end the public hearing at 8:03 p.m. The 
motion 
was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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6.
UNSAFE BUILDING HEARING (7:15 P.M.):   104 Old South Plank Road


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to begin the unsafe building public hearing at 8:07 
p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth stated this building was boarded up and declared an unsafe 
building in 1994. He also said last week the Police responded to a call in regard to teenage 
vandals in the building. Thomas Dubetsky, Assistant Fire Inspector, said this building is a great 
deal of 
concern to the fire departments and he would like to move forward with the removal of 
the building.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to close the unsafe building public hearing at 
8:14 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Thomas Dubetsky to proceed with a 
removal bid package for the unsafe building located at 104 Old South Plank Road. The motion 
was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Dubetsky to forward the bid to Mark Taylor, Town 
Attorney, for review. Upon Mr. Taylor’s approval, the bid will be brought back to the Town 
Board 
and a bid date will be set.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

7.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 P.M.):  Community Development Grant

Supervisor Booth asked if all the legal requirements for this public hearing have been complied with. Town Clerk Zarutskie reported that notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since June 28; a legal advertisement reporting on this hearing appeared in The Sentinel on July 3, and the same ad appeared in the issue of The Mid Hudson Times which was on the newsstands on July 3, but was dated July 4.  All of these are within the time frame specified by law.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to open the public hearing on the Community 
Development Grant at 8:16 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated the purpose of this hearing is to 
solicit suggestions from the public for projects in the Town to be submitted to the Orange 
County Community Development program.


Doris Dayo, representing the Parr Valley Condominiums, is requesting the support of the Town 
of Newburgh for the community grant to upgrade their waste facility system. They have 
submitted all the paper work for the grant, in the amount of $125,000,00, to Orange County.
Supervisor Booth asked if there was anyone else in the audience with a request for the Orange 
County Community Development Grant. No one came forward.  


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to close the public hearing at 8:18 p.m. The 
motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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8.
ROAD WAIVER AMENDMENT:  Hammond Subdivision


Craig M. Marti, PE, from the engineering firm of Valdina & Marti, stated that in August of 2006 
the firm of Valdina & Marti approached the Board for the consideration of a road length waiver 
for the lands of Hammond, to serve the cul-de-sac approximately 2300’ long. The roadways 
would 
be 30’ of paved road from curb to curb for the first 800’ and 24’ of paved road from curb 
to curb with basins for the remaining roadway. The snow push off area would be at the end, as 
requested by the Highway Superintendent. The curb section will be slightly modified from the 
Town’s specification to provide a “mountable”curb.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to amend the existing road waiver for the Lands 
of Hammond, section 1-block 1- lots 63, 5.1,5.3 Town of Newburgh, Orange County New York, 
in reference to the map dated July 9, 2007, which states as follows: the first 800’ will go from 
24’ of paved road width without curbs to 30’ of paved roadway with mountable concrete curbs. 
From 800’ to the end of the cul-de-sac will go from 20’ of paved road width without curbs to 24’ 
of paved roadway with mountable concrete curbs. Mr. Taylor, Attorney for the Town, has asked 

that $750.00 will be put into escrow for the Public Hearing to implement the no parking 
restriction for the first 800’ at the time of acceptance and subdivision approval. The motion was 
seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

(see attached map)


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Marti who will maintain the two ponds that are 
being proposed. He responded that the builder will bear the responsibility of the ponds’
maintenance. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
9.
VERIZON WIRELESS:  Cell Phone Presentation  


This item was removed from the agenda by Supervisor Booth.
10.
PARKS & RECREATION:  

A.
Community Day & Special Expenditures

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the payment of  expenses incurred for 
Community Day, Teen/Family Nights and the Concert in the Park series from the Recreation 

T-Account. The related expenses are as follows:
Community Day



Concert Series (1)

Fireworks

$6,000.00

Bands

$1,500.00

Tent

     
     175.00



Band

  
  1,200.00

Concert Series (2)

6 Portable Toilets
     630.00

Bands

  1,500.00

Teen Night (1)



Concert Series (3)
DJ


     400.00

Bands

  1,500.00
Bounce House
                 275.00









Family Night

Teen Night (2)



DJ

     400.00

DJ


     400.00

Bounce Houses    TBA

Bounce House

     TBA

Give-aways
     131.00







(total event $1,200 maximum)

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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B.
Recreation Center


Mr. Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, & Conservation, stated he looked at

the old plans done by Clough Harbour, with Town owned properties, for a new Recreation 
Center. Mr. Petrillo stated that site # 2 (The Gunsch House property) looked to be a good 
candidate. He 
walked the property with Mr. Barber and they discussed the sight distance and the 
artifact determinations. Mr. Barber said the sight distance is not a problem because the entrance 
could be relocated further west and an artifact study is $2,500.00. The study would make the 
determination as to whether there are in fact any ancient cemeteries located on the property. The 
amount of property needed for a building with septic, parking, soccer fields, football fields and 
softball fields is approximately 20 acres. The Gunsch House property, which is owned by the 
Water Department, is approximately 33 acres. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated a determination would have to be made that the 
land being used for the Recreation Center is surplus land. This land was purchased for the 
protection of the reservoir and the Board is going to have to explain what has changed making 
the land no longer needed for the protection of the reservoir. 



Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Petrillo to solicit a proposal which would include the building, 
septic system, parking lots, the feasibility study and the environmental impact.. 


Councilwoman Greene would also like to have a proposal that would include fields.


Mr. Petrillo suggested a third proposal to include a pool.
11.
HIGHWAY:  Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer submitted by 
Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, dated July 6, 2007 in the amount of $10,000.00. The 
money will come from account 030.5142.0413, Sand, Salt, Calcium Chlor Etc. and go into 
account 030.5140.0466, operating supplies (drainage). The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Benedict to let the Board and himself know how 
much money is left in this account after this transfer is made.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
16.
ENGINEERING:


A.
Mountain Lake Subdivision Conservation Easement


Supervisor Booth asked to have this item moved up to this point in the agenda. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated the Board previously agreed in concept to the 
Town’s acceptance of a conservation easement providing for the preservation of trees over a 
certain size in those areas of the Mountain Lake Subdivision where the Planning Board had 
identified it as being important for the protection of the visual or other aspects of the 
environment.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the Mountain Lake Subdivision 
Conservation Easement as presented. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


(see attached) 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
12.
BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS:  Town Hall/Old Town Hall


Mr. Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated this is a bid for the Town of Newburgh for weekly 
cleaning of Town Hall and the Old Town Hall Buildings. This contract would run through the 
end of the year 2007, with the Board able to elect to award the contract for an additional year or 
two years at the time of award.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the advertisement of the bid as per 
the recommendation of the Town Clerk. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.   
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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13.
ACCOUNTING:  T-93 Account


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the transfer submitted by Jackie 
Calarco, Town Accountant, dated July 2, 2007 for Animal Control T-93. The amount of the 
transfer is $1,528.28. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Jackie Calarco stated in her memo that Flannery Animal Hospital has submitted 
a voucher for payment out of the T-93 account for the month of May. She has reviewed the 
vouchers and all of the expenditures appear to be for cats and appear to be consistent with the 
expenditures that normally come out of the T-93 Trust and Agency account. As per Cheryl 
Cunningham at Animal Control, all of the services were performed. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
14.
JUSTICE COURT:  Hiring of two (2) Court Clerks


This item was removed from the agenda by Supervisor Booth.
15.
PLANNING BOARD:   Landscape Estimate—Flaim Subdivision


This item was removed from the agenda by Supervisor Booth. It was pointed out by 

Town Clerk Zarutskie that this matter was voted upon at the June 18, 2007 Board meeting as


an add on.
16.
ENGINEERING:


A.
Mountain Lake Subdivision Conservation Easement


This item was moved up and discussed after number 11

B.
Delaware Aqueduct Filtration Plant


James Osborne, Town Engineer, stated that the Town Board was presented with the findings of 
the report submitted by Stearns & Wheler. In order to proceed the Board must select and endorse 
their recommended plan so Mr. Osborne can solicit a proposal for the bench and pilot testing. 
This proposal is due by June of 2008. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to accept the report and the recommendation in the 
report stating the filtration technology will be membrane technology. The motion was 
seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Mr. Osborne to solicit the 
engineering proposal to conduct the required pilot testing program and to prepare a detailed 
basis of design report. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


C.
Orchard Hill, Roseton Hill Sewer Corporation


This item was removed from the agenda by Supervisor Booth.

D.
Route 9W Steel Water Main Replacement:



1.
Resolution of Uncoordinated SEQRA Determination


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated this is a project that involves a Route 9W 


steel water main replacement on the west side of Route 9W.

What is being asked of the Board is that they adopt a negative declaration in accordance with the  
review. The DOT will perform their own environmental assessment and an evaluation of the 
project.


(see attached Resolution)
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of uncoordinated 
SEQR determination-Route 9W steel water main replacement. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.



2.
Schedule Public Hearing


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to schedule a Public Hearing on the Route 9W 
steel water main replacement. The Public Hearing will be held on August 20, 2007 at 7:00 P.M. 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

E.
Rock Cut Road Water Service Extension


Mr. Osborne, Engineer for the Town, stated he had a request from Ken Lytle, Zen Design 
Consultants, Inc. Mr. Lytle is the consultant for the Nine Rock Cut Road Project which is a 
proposal for an office building on Rock Cut Road. Mr. Osborne’s recommendation for this 
project is to have the developer install a water main instead of a water service line. 


Councilman Woolsey is also in favor of the water main, but he would like the Town to offset the 
cost have to 12 inch pipe installed instead of an 8 inch pipe. This would allow the Town to tap 
into this water main for future use. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to reject the request submitted by Ken Lytle, 
representing Nine Rock Cut Road, LLC, to install an individual water service line across Route 
17K and down Rock Cut Road to its site. This motion also allows Mr. Osborne to negotiate with 
the developer to find a common price for the increase of the pipe size. The motion was seconded 
by Councilman Woolsey. 

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.

F.
Resolution Authorizing Execution of Option Agreement to Acquire Real Property 



for and on behalf of Consolidated Water District (Section 2, Block 1, Lot 28) and 



preparation of map, plan & estimate of cost.

This is an Option Agreement which has been executed by Karen Graziano, for the property 
which is located off Mill Street and bounds on the Chadwick Lake Reservoir’s primary tributary, 
Plattekill Creek. The salient terms are:

1. $150,000.00 purchase price.

2. $5,000.00 option price which is non-refundable but will be applied at closing to the 
purchase price.

3. Period ending December 31, 2007 for the Town Board to exercise the option. During this 
period the Town Board can investigate the property, perform an environmental audit, have a 
survey performed and take the necessary procedural steps to approve the purchase as an increase 
and improvement of the facilities of the Consolidated Water District following public hearing.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the resolution of Town Board 
authorizing execution of option agreement to acquire real property for and on behalf of the 
Consolidated Water District (section 2 block l lot 28) and preparation of map, plan and estimate 
of cost. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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G.
(add on)  Hydrants

Councilwoman Greene stated on April 11 and May 2, 2007 she brought up the subject about 
hydrants and flushing. She asked Mr. Osborne, Engineer for the Town, when the bid specs would 
be ready. 

Mr. Osborne, Engineer for the Town, said he expects to be aggressive with the gasoline and 
hydrant specs in early August, 2007. 


Councilwoman Greene and Councilman Woolsey would like to see the hydrants flushed again 
in October. They both think it is a good idea to have the hydrants flushed twice a year. 
17.
MOTION FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION:   Land Acquisition Negotiation

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to go into Executive Session at 10:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to end Executive Session at 10:29 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

It was reported that no action was taken during the Executive Session, and none is anticipated now.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn made at 10: 29 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by

Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 10:29 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,


___________________________________              _________________________________


     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
